Board of Health 3 South Rd Westhampton, MA June 7, 2018 4:00 PM

Present: Board of Health: Tom Martin, David Blakesley

Health Agent: Valerie Bird

Others: Stephen St Marie, Mary Powers, Ginny Curtis

Meeting opened @ 4:00 PM Minutes from previous meeting were accepted.

Denial letter for temporary housing at 109 NW rd was signed by the board.

Mr St Marie, 15 Easthampton Rd discussed a closed loop well. His well application and permit will be removed from his file.

3rd party capped landfill inspection contract for Mark Popham was signed by Chair Tom Martin. Board will let Mark Popham know by phone.

The board discussed the Auto Salvage yard. Property owners Marchand have been uncooperative. Because the property owners are out of the county, this will have to be turned over to Town Counsel for legal action should the SB agree.

The Board received a complaint regarding 34 East Shore Rd. The property is deed restricted and recorded to two bedrooms and is advertised as 4 bedrooms. Health Agent VB will follow up and report back to the board.

Mandatory recycling was discussed. VB will mail out to business owners in town "Mandatory Recycling letter" written by HRMC director Kathleen Casey. Recycling letter will be sent out in the fall to haulers with their annual permit application. DB discussed new grant for 40 yard open top container for bulky rigid plastic.

The FHD hired a new treasurer, Janet Scully starting July 1. Ginny Curtis voiced a noise complaint regarding the KOA campground. Allegedly there are air horns or air horn sounded between 8:30 and 9:10 PM. The SB will receive this concern.

The Board discussed" Our Place, Biocitizen business and is it a camp or a school. This was turned over to DPH and clarification.

Mary Powers complained about a burning smell from her residence. It was suggested she call the FD when she smelled it.

Tom P Martin

David Blakesley

David Blakesley

Pony